

Lincolnshire County Council

Partney Church of England (Aided) School

Maddison Lane, Partney, Spilsby, Lincs PE23 4PX Tel/Fax: 01790 753319 www.partneyschool.co.uk

email: enquiries@partney.lincs.sch.uk

Friday 19th January 2024

Dear Parents and Carers

It has been another busy week at school and the children have all been working hard. Our collective worship theme this term is 'resilience' and we have talked a lot about how we can all become more resilient learners. We have shared stories and Bible stories and staff have been very impressed with the level of discussion and links that the children are making.

Diary Dates

Friday 26th January: Golden Assembly
Friday 26th January: Toddler session 2
Friday 9th February: Toddler session 3
Friday 9th February: Term 3 ends
Monday 19th February: Term 4 starts

Thursday 28th March: Term 4 ends for the Easter Holidays.

Clubs

Monday- Sport Club KS2 3.15-4.15

Tuesday - Dance Club - 3.30-4.30 - KS2 and Year 2 (£20 for the whole Spring Term)

Thursday- Sports Club- KS1 3.15-4.15

<u>Thursday-</u>Choir- KS2- 3.15-4.15 Mrs Reeson will be working with Megan towards the children being part of a bigger performance in the Cathedral on 12th April. (If you have a child in Year 2 that is interested in joining the choir there are some places left, please let the office know so that consent forms can be sent out).

Taekwondo <u>will not</u> restart until March- date to be confirmed.

<u>Advance notice</u>- there will be no dance club on the 6th February.

Dropping off and picking up

We realise that with the new combined KS1 and KS2 start and finish times it is busier when you are dropping off and collecting your children. However, it is really important that cars do not stop on Maddison Lane and block access which could be needed for emergency vehicles and residents. There is parking at the Victory Hall for anyone that needs it.

Please can we gently remind everyone to turn off their car engines when they are dropping off and collecting children. This is extremely important not only for the health of the children but also for the environment.

Online safety

Online safety is a very important part of keeping all or children safe and a topic that many parents ask for advice about. The following link provides access to some videos to support parents with online safety- Parents Protect - Internet Safety

For more tips about online safety, you can also click on the links below and visit these online safety sites:

- Thinkuknow
- Know It All
- NSPCC

Other news

Breakfast club and Home2School club are available for all children (Reception to Year 6) and can be booked in advance if you know that you need it. It can also be used when things crop up unexpectedly. Children who are not collected on time will be taken to Home2School club at the end of the day. It is helpful if you can ring the office to let us know so that we can reassure the children that you have been delayed; if we haven't heard anything we will endeavour to contact you.

Please also see our closed Facebook page for further details: Search for: Partney CE Primary School enquiries@partney.lincs.sch.uk or mandy.whittaker@partney.lincs.sch.uk

